
 

 

April 22, 2025 

Nevada Medicaid Web Announcement 3614 

Claims for Adult Vaccines Will No Longer Deny with Error Code 868 
Physician-administered drug (PAD) claims submitted with a National Drug Code (NDC) for adult vaccines were 
inappropriately denying with error code 868 (HCPCS/NDC not a rebatable drug). Adult vaccines are non-rebatable, 
but they are a covered service. Effective April 21, 2025, the NDCs for adult vaccines have been updated in the 
Medicaid Management Information System (MMIS), and claims will no longer deny with error code 868.  

PAD claims with dates of service on or after July 30, 2024, with an NDC for an adult vaccine that denied with error 
code 868 will be reprocessed automatically. Results of the reprocessed claims will appear on a future remittance 
advice. 

When claims are reprocessed, please be aware that all system and clinical claim editor edits are applicable. As a 
result, there may be no additional payment, and other claim denials may be received. Providers have the right to 
appeal denied claims, including those denied upon reprocessing. Please refer to Medicaid Services Manual Chapter 
100 and the Billing Manual for information concerning the claim appeal process and time frames. 

 

https://dhcfp.nv.gov/Resources/AdminSupport/Manuals/MSM/C100/Chapter100/
https://dhcfp.nv.gov/Resources/AdminSupport/Manuals/MSM/C100/Chapter100/
https://www.medicaid.nv.gov/Downloads/provider/nv_billing_general.pdf

